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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Plans Committee held at the Council Chambers on Tuesday 22nd July 2014 at 7.00pm.             
Present             Mr M. Benson               Vice Chair
                          Mr B. Lamb                   Chair of Council

   
Mrs H. Boot-Handford

Mrs D.M.A. Chapman


Mrs H. Rogers

    

  Mr P. Dennis
In Attendance
Rev N. Law

1574. Apologies.
Apologies were received from Mr Piper due to business.
1575. To deal with Planning Applications for comment. Interested parties are invited to comment on 

applications they have an interest in before a decision is made, at the discretion of the Chairman.
00689/2014    Mr V. Smith  

Works to trees in a conservation area for the removal of a mature Eucalyptus from the side garden boundary of 1 Shutecombe Terrace, Hensbury Lane, Bere Ferrers.

            Comments      Committee had a split view on this application due to the lack of information.

00696/2014
Mr Fuge

Prior approval for a proposed ‘Sheep Race’ (bridge) at Little Clamoak Farm, Bere Ferrers. For information only.

00717/2014     Mr N. Potts          

Householder application for single storey rear extension at 14 Bedford Street, Bere Alston PL20 7DG.

                                                                                              

Comments      Support this application- tidying up of rundown location.

00710/2014    Mr P. Downing

Erection of storage and machinery shed for forest enterprises, land opposite Denham Farm, Bere Alston PL20 7EF

            

            Comments      Support- improves local economy.

            00719/2014    Mr R. Burrett

                                    Proposed garage over existing parking bay at Ward Cottage Bere Alston PL20 

7EX.




Objection Letter from Mr & Mrs Orlebar had been received by Council.
            Comments      Support- will be well secluded behind trees once constructed.

            00796/2014    Mrs K Gardner

                                    Householder application for proposed rear entrance lobby and roof lights at Sleepy 


Hollow, Bedford Street Bere Alston PL20 7DL.

            Comments      Support- will enhance property.

1576. To take note of any Planning Applications noted after consideration by the Borough.

00443/2014     Mr P. Pearce       
Householder application for erection of garage at Galfride, 62 Broad Park Road Bere Alston PL20 7DU.
                       Conditional Consent.
00522/2014
Mr K. Bain     
Certificate of Lawfulness for erection of a single storey rear conservatory to be erected in strict accordance with the details submitted on 29th April 2014 at 5 The Down Bere Alston PL20 7HQ.


CLOPD.                  
00518/2014     Mr H. Welch-Thorton                  
Householder application for the erection of a first floor extension, removal of lean-to and installation of roof lights at Pump Cottage, Bere Alston PL20 7BW.


Conditional Consent.
00555/2014
Mr P. Freeman

Householder application for extension to dwelling to provide ancillary annexe accommodation at 53 Broad Park Road, Bere Alston PL20 7DT.

Conditional Consent.

00594/2014
Prior approval for erection of agricultural storage building at Bickham Bere Alston PL20 7EE



Prior Approval-no objection from WDBC.

1577. Discussion to take place on West Devon Borough Council’s ‘Our Plan’ land availability assessment in the peninsula.

Mr Benson informed committee that the Neighbourhood Plan Group had discussed the land availability in the peninsula, the following is the group’s views:-
Weir Quay site-    Clamoak- inappropriate and should be disregarded

Bere Ferrers site- Trevethan Park- small development possibly self builds although constraints on site

Bere Alston sites- Broad Park Road- small development



      Woolacombe Road- viable site



      Long Orchard- viable site



      New Road-not suitable

Mr Lamb felt that this should be looked at in two parts; Strategic and views of the public.
Mr Lamb felt that any development within the peninsula in the future should be looked at in a positive way as an opportunity to improve communication links between Bere Parish and Plymouth.

Mrs Boot-Handford felt small developments would be preferable to larger developments. The transport infrastructure needs to be improved greatly.

Discussions took place.

Mr Lamb proposed Mr Benson and Mrs Boot-Handford work together to draft a letter regarding Committee’s decisions on the possible sites.

Mr Benson asked members of the public if they have any views on the proposed sites within the peninsula.
Mr White requested to speak on the proposed Bere Ferrers site Trevethan Park, he feels this site is unsuitable for the following reasons:- 

· Bere Ferrers Road to Quarry Cross is unsuitable

· Station Road would see an increase in use, there are no pathways on this road, residents on Station Road have limited visibility when pulling out from their driveways

· No food shops in the village

· 1 return bus to Bere Alston/Tavistock per day
· In a previous Strategic Report it is stated that 24 dwellings would be needed to make the site viable, the village infrastructure cannot cope with a development of that size.

· We are in an Area Of Outstanding Natural Beauty

Mr Benson thanked Mr White for his views and asked if any other members of the public would like to speak.
Mr Davies stated that Trevethan Park Road is not wide enough and that an alternative site entrance would be needed. There are marshes to the North of the site and as Mr White stated the dwellings needed to make the site viable would not be supported by the village’s infrastructure.

Mr Davies informed committee that the proposed site was turned down by the then Secretary of State in the late 1980’s.
Mr Benson thanked Mr Davies for his views and asked committee for their views.

Discussions were held. 
Over all view of sites proposed were – the three sites proposed in Bere Alston have potential but also have 

   problems, Long Orchard site would be preferable.

   Bere Ferrers Site- more information needed.

   Weir Quay site- to be disregarded.

Mr White thanked committee for allowing him to speak and taking the time to listen to his views.

1578. Correspondence.

1) Email regarding Renewables Workshop being held on 25th July at Bridestowe Village Hall 10am-1pm, spaces are still available.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 8.15pm.
Signed this 29th July 2014.     
Chairman………………...
